Soderville Athletic Association

Annual Board Meeting Minutes

Date: October 9, 2012
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President
Vacant Position

Vice President

Mike Laciskey

Treasurer

Derrell Singh

Secretary

Tom Dreshar

Maria Cochran

Chris Vogel

Mike Stone

Corinne Olson

Ben Stai

Vacant Position

Vacant Position

Not in Attendance
Dale Blonigen
Others in Attendance
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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:00p.m.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 11, 2011 annual meeting, Greg Z. seconded the motion, motion approved.
President’s Report
Greg Zimmer started the meeting by thanking all the board members from this year for all they have done.  He also thanked Gail Hensler, umpire coordinator, and Jenny Arnoldi-Lidberg for running concessions and Steve Cooper for doing our field scheduling this year.  A big thank you also goes to BYHA, Route 65 and Suzanne Slawson for our fundraising and Parent Kick Off Party we had at Route 65.  BYHA has supported Soderville tremendously with their pull tab donations over the past couple years.  Greg Z. would also like to thank Ham Lake City Council for supporting us and Nancy Nelson for being the Operations Manager again this year. He then thanked Rick Fanning for being in charge of our player development and for being in charge of the Slamming Sundays.  We had a great year in baseball for our rec level and Tournament Baseball.  We sent more teams than ever this year to the State Tournaments because if they are looking for teams they call on us since they like how we run our program.  We did some field improvements and limed all 4 fields at City and Lion’s this year and there are more field improvements to come yet this year.  The Tournament Teams participated well in the tournaments they signed up for and these teams were excited to play outside the association according to Mike Laciskey, Tournament Baseball Director.  For Town Ball the board member in charge of that resigned during the year so Greg does not have a report on that.  He would like to thank Brian Braden who resigned after about 7 years on the board.  For the fastpitch side Greg acknowledged them for taking on the 10’s and 12’s and older girls into the C league and everything went well with that and we made great progress with the girls having a better place to play.  The field improvements to 5 and 6 are unbelievable and the fields look fabulous.  The City also spread new lime at the 4 plex at Lion’s fields before the 2012 season started.  The total spent on field improvements for 2012 was $4,447.90.   The girl’s fastpitch numbers are going up and up every year.  The unfortunate part of this year was that we had a player pass away from our 10U baseball program.  Nancy worked with the City of Ham Lake and we had a tree planted and plaque put in up at the city fields in memory of him and we think the City and Soderville did some gracious things for that family.  

We have had a lot of talk about a new building recently since our current building will be torn down.  The City of Ham Lake owns the building we are in now and we are in negotiations with the City on that and Tom Dreshar will discuss it more in our next meeting tonight.  We will for sure be moving out of this building.  The building by the ball fields is twice as large as this building over here and we could have 3 batting nets and the older boys would even have room to pitch.  
We will be voting on the whole situation with BATBA merging with SAA and Greg thinks it is great for the association and it goes a long ways for us to be involved with the level of baseball from the varsity baseball and softball all the way down to the younger boys.  Greg has even talked with St. Francis to have basically the same thing with them so there is one organization running all the baseball and softball in this area.  Greg believes that the end of the night we will have a 13 board membership because of having the participation that we do here tonight.  
Our first annual SAA Kick Off Party was done by Mike Stone and Corinne Olson and Nancy Nelson and it was a great success.  Diane Mullins, an SAA member present at the meeting, is interested in being on the board and with fundraising.  Greg hopes we can really improve on that Kick Off Party this year.
Treasurer’s Report 
Mike Laciskey, SAA Treasurer, said he put together a very colorful financial summary and everyone has a copy of that.  We run on a calendar year so he forecasted out to the end of the year for this summary.  First is the registration analysis and he gave the percentage of who is in what programs for SAA.  You can see the 7 year trend on the chart showing for in-house baseball the numbers are up and down each year and is somewhat declining over the years and for traveling fastpitch it is increasing each year.  The overall number of kids in the program each year is about 900 to 1,000 kids so that number is staying stable.  The next page is a revenue forecast and shows the % that is generated from different programs.  For donations we received $18,000 this year and $12,000 was from BYHA so that is a significant chunk from them.  Some was from other businesses and some from the signs on our fences.  Mike was estimating $13,000 in revenue this year so we are down about $16,000 in revenue as registration was down a little bit and concessions was down a significant $6,000.  We made a decision to upgrade some equipment at concessions and the BATBA tournament was cancelled so those things all affected that number. Mike stated that the board also talked about next year and the field scheduling at Lion’s park and that it is important to have 4 games going on at those fields every night so that will help.  Mike restated that we have talked as a board about how to improve concessions and will continue to look at that.  Fundraising was down about $4,000 because our registration was a little lower.  The next page is the expenses and it shows the % that goes to each area with support, insurance and administrative expenses and concessions and uniforms etc.  For the year he is forecasting to be $23,000 favorable to our expenses budget.  The concessions revenue is way lower than we had planned.  Ben is working with Jen to make improvements to the concessions and we identified a lot of opportunities last month.  Greg mentioned the field improvements as we spent $12,000 on fields.  We expanded the City fields and added the lime and there were other improvements as well.  We gave back $10,000 to the volunteers so that is way lower and so the number of families volunteering is down from other years.  We want to give that back to them because if we are not then that means we are hiring more workers for concessions and fields so our goal is to get more families to volunteer.  But we are $23,000 favorable to budget and this board does a great job with keeping that in line.  The last page is a summary of the balance sheet and represents the ending balance in the balance sheet.  Currently we have the 4 checkbooks and funds and the board does a great job managing the expenses.  
Public Forum
Chet Latawiec was a 13U coach this year and he thinks it would be helpful to have some guidelines for the coaches on how to handle tough situations with players and/or parents.  Everyone discussed this situation and talked about if SAA should have some sort of policy in place for dealing with these situations.  Right now they d0 discuss this at the coaches meetings and they also call Nancy and let her know and then she typically notifies the director of that league and it is taken care of on a case by case basis.  Greg commented that board members have went to games and watched certain teams when we hear there is a problem and that typically works well.  Jim Doyle thinks that maybe there is something we can order on DVD where it will help them know what to do with different situations.  Someone suggested we have a parent meeting each year to talk about behavior at the fields Greg said that we have coaches meetings but we don’t have parent meetings.  He thinks it would be too difficult with the number of parents we have to try to get everyone to attend a meeting.
Ernie Johnson, President of BATBA (Blaine Area Traveling Baseball) talked about BATBA and that they have been working with Greg and SAA to merge organizations and at this point it is still somewhat disjointed.  He thinks we should have this be one organization and it would be awfully nice if we could get under one common umbrella and there are a lot of things we do all the same so it just makes sense. He said we have by laws that are close to being final.  For our baseball players he said we are trying to get a feeder program for the boys to know how they get to the most competitive level of ball so the kids that are in the rec. league are aware where they can play at that level.  We want to work with those kids and keep improving on that.  When Ernie started with this organization they were not having winning teams and now they have teams with records of 500 or better in their organization although they did not get any championships yet.  Pete Riola is their player development guy and he is working with the coaches and players to make those improvements.  He is hoping they can be a good contributing member of this association by also helping our players and coaches with development.

Elect New Board Members

8 people were nominated to take the 3 vacant board positions we currently have and each of them introduced themselves and let everyone know why they are interested in being on the board.  Eric Potthoff said that he has 3 boys that are in different levels of the SAA in-house baseball program and he has many ideas that he feels he can add to the organization and wants to get his foot in the door so he can share those ideas.  Diane Mullins was here and wanted to say that she knows Eric and that he is amazing coach and person.  Diane Mullins was also nominated and said she has a son that plays baseball and she loves being involved and loves being in concessions and she would love to be more involved.  Bob Miller spoke and he has been helping and coaching with SAA fastpitch since his daughter was 8.  He enjoys teaching the kids how to play ball he has a lot of experience in managing at Schmitt music also.  If the board needs good guys to come in and help drive the board in a good direction he would be more than glad to help organize that.  Jim Doyle seconds Bob’s nomination and says he always has both feet into everything they are doing and he has been volunteering at a lot of different things.   Craig Weston would also like to be on the board but was not here tonight so Jim talked about Craig and said he has 2 daughters in fastpitch and has been very involved in the organization.  Dan Waste was also nominated and has been involved for a couple of years and said he really likes it and enjoys the coaching part.  Maria Cochran spoke about how Dan W. came in and handled the transition to the C teams very well.  Derrell Singh is currently on the board but his seat is up so he will also be one of the nominees.
Ballots were handed out to everyone present for the vote.  Derrell Singh and Bob Miller and Craig Weston are the new board members.  Ernie Johnson and Carl Nyberg will be the 2 new board members that will represent traveling baseball.  Chris Vogel and Craig Weston will be the board members representing traveling fastpitch.  Ernie is also looking for new members to come in on the traveling baseball side and is hoping to get them involved at some level.  Chris Vogel talked about the meetings they have with the fastpitch committee and everyone is welcome and everyone comes so that is where they get all their new information and that baseball may want to do the same.    

Derrell S., made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mike S., seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned 7:55p.m.

